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Dear Mr Laurie 
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I refer to a petition number 2544-16 lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Jim Madden MP, 
Member for Ipswich West on 16 February 2016, about a proposed Extractive Industry (Quarry) on 
Hinrichsen Road at Coleyville. 

I am advised that the haulage route for this quarry was included in the development application 
submitted by the applicant to Scenic Rim Regional Council. As state-controlled roads Rosewood 
Warrill-View Road and Ipswich-Rosewood Road were included in the haulage route, the 
application was referred to the Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR). 

TMR provided conditions relating to Rosewood-Warrill View Road and improvements to 
certain intersections. The application was approved by Scenic Rim Regional Council on 
27 January 2016 including these conditions. 

Upgrade works to both local and state-controlled roads have been conditioned to be undertaken 
by the quarry operator. The quarry operator has also been conditioned to pay an annual road 
maintenance contribution to TMR. 

I trust this information is of assistance and thank the Member and petitioners for raising this 
matter with me, and for their commitment to improving road infrastructure and safety. 

Yours sincerely 

MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Main Roads, Road Safety and Ports and 
Minister for Energy, Biofuels and Water Supply 


